
Dear Pastors and Co-laborers,	 	 	 	 	        March-May 2024

Greetings to each of you as the summer season begins. We have begun our furlough 
and are excited to see God moving and doing what only He can do. We thank each of 
you for your faithfulness to pray for our ministry and for your faithfulness to support 
us financially as we press toward the mark that is before us. We will continue to keep 
you in our prayers as you continue to minister where God has placed you to minister.

March found us reporting to supporting churches in the Pacific Northwest. Honestly, 
we were a little reluctant to come back to the states with all the news about the unrest 
in this region of the US. However, after seeing how God is moving and blessing His 
churches we can’t help but call to memory the words of David when he said he had not 
seen the righteous forsaken, nor his seed begging bread. It is good to serve a God who 
is intimately involved in every aspect of our lives. The churches we visited were such a 
blessing and encouragement as we ministered to them they were ministering to our 
hearts through their kindness, generosity, and love. Missy and I are constantly amazed 
how God uses His people to meet needs even when those needs are unknown. God is 
good. We were blessed to see several souls saved and people surrender to ministry as 
we were in this region of the States. What a great way to start off our furlough time!

We then traveled south to Arizona and were blessed to be able to report to several of 
our supporting churches along the way there. While we were in Arizona, one of the 
pastors asked me to share my life story with the congregation because it had been quite 
some time since we were with them last. This is an opportunity we should never pass 
up. God uses our personal story to impact others in a way that only He can and that is 
just what He did that night. Just like the madman turned missionary in Mark 5 when 
Jesus told him to go tell his friends what He had done for him, we are commanded to 
share our testimony with others and see what God will do with that testimony. That 
night, there was a young Mother/Wife/Airman in the congregation who realized she 
had never truly been saved and Missy had the privilege of walking with her as she met 
Christ for real that night! She has since been baptized and we rejoice that God still 
chooses to use us to declare His goodness and power of the Gospel to change lives.

We then moved on to New Mexico and into Texas. After reporting to several more of 
our supporting churches, we were also blessed to be able to visit with our family for a 
little while. I was humbled to be able to officiate our son Chance’s wedding. Please 
pray for us as we continue to report to churches and visit new churches over the next 
few months. Please pray we are a blessing and that the churches are encouraged with 
what God is doing at YBC. Finally, please pray for the folks at YBC in our absence. 
Again, thank you for your faithfulness.	 Because of Calvary, Stu & Missy Jellison
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Taking the Gospel of Christ to those 
who volunteer their lives for our 

freedom, so they can know the ONE 
who died for their eternal freedom.


